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JANUARY, 1965 

of BRYANT COLLEGE 

Bryant Achieves Regional 
Bryant College received accreditation from the New England Asso­

ciation of Colleges and Secondary Schools at the 79th annual meeting 
of the regional group in Boston on Friday, December 4. 

This announcement has brought our College into the position of 
maintaining levels of admission and building a deeper and broadened 
program of study. 

In an editorial on December 13 in the Providence Sunday Journal 
entitled "A Fine Yule for Bryant College," lies the summation of it all. 

"No greater Christmas present could have been given to a school 
which has earned by indefatigable improvement the right to stand with 
pride among the recognized educational leaders of America. But we 
who know Bryant also know this: Its latest honors will simply challenge 
it to greater things in a rich and rewarding future." 

We are also reprinting on page two excerpts from an article writ­
ten by Leonard B. Stevens, Journal-Bulletin Education Writer, that 
appeared in the same edition of the Journal. 

GIFTS TO LIBRARY 
The Providence -Chapter of the National 

Association of Accountants has provided 

the College library with binders including 

the past five years of N.A.A. Bulletins 
and topic indices for the period. 

Mr. Jay Lawrence, President of the 
Providence Chapter of N.A.A., and his 
board of directors are responsible for 
this useful gift. 

Also, through Miss Lorraine Leaney 

The Bryant College lecture 
series will have David Schoen­
brun of the NBC News staff 
in Paris as the speaker on 
Thursday, February 18 at 
8 :00 p.m. in the Auditorium. 

No tickets are required and 
alumni are invited. Previous 
speakers were Dr. Edmund 
Booth of Dartmouth College 
and Dr. Robert Ascher of Cor­
nell. 

'40, of the Providence office of Kidder, 
Peabody & Company, recent copies of 
Moody'-s; Investment Companies, Mutual 
Funds and Other Types; and Johnson's 
Investment Company Charts have been 
placed in the Library. 

A new microfilm reader and microfilms 
of The New YQ1'k Times are now in the 
Library, thanks to alumni who partici­
pated in the Alumni Annual Giving pro­
gram. 

BRYANT HOSTS HIGH SCHOOL 
COACHES CLINIC 

Coaches from all of the high schools 
in Rhode Island were guests of the Bry­
ant College Athletic Association for a 
basketball rules interpretation clinic in 
October. 

<Coach Tom Duffy of Bryant was mas­
ter of ceremonies at a dinner-meeting for 
8'5 coaches in the College Dining Hall. 

After dinner a meeting and clinic were 
conducted in the gym. 

The Bryant Indians have had a brisk 
season, winning three and losing two. 
On February 18 the Indians will face the 
Curry College Colonels at 6:4J5 p.m. in 
the Rhode Island Auditorium preliminary 
to the Boston Celtics-St. Louis Hawks 
game. 

Accreditation 
L1NDIAS GO TO 
DOMINICAN REPUBLIC 

The Lindias leave the Administration Build­
ing to prepare for their challenging assignment. 

John Lindia '49 has been appointed by 
The Ford Foundation as a specialist on 
its Latin American Program staff with 
the specific assignment to serve as ad­
visor to the Director of the Institute of 
Higher Studies in Santo Domingo. 

He holds a M.S. in Ed. from URI and 
a Ed.D from Harvard Graduate School 
of education and is married to Vera 
(Lindberg) '44. 

In addition to her Bryant degree, Vera 
holds a B.S. degree from URI, a Ed.M. 
from Harvard Graduate School of Edu­
cation, and has been studying at Boston 
University towards her Certificate of 
Advanced Graduate Study. 

He has been assistant professor at 
Framingham State College in Massachu­
setts and she has been a faculty member 
and counselor at Wellesley Jr. High 
School, Wellesley, Massachusetts. 

The Lindias left for the Dominican Re­
public -on December 28. 



REPRINTED FROM PROVIDENCE SUNDAY JOURNAL, DECEMBER 13, 1964 
By LEONARD B. STEVENS, Journal -Bulletin Education Writer 

Bryant College, one of the East 
Side's three sister institutions of 
higher learning, stepped into a new 
circle of academic prestige nine 
days ago when it was voted accredi­
tation by the New England Associ­
ation of 'Colleges and Secondary 
Schools, the regional accrediting 
group in the six-state New England 

area. 

Accreditation is a major step for 
any institution. But it is all the 
more welcomed by the smaller col­
leges in this country, who by their 
very nature and size, frequently 
find accrediting requirements a 

long reach. Bryant was rejected 
by the association when it sought 
accreditation once before. 

Changing Times 

What has happened at Bryant 
mirrors what has happened to nu­
merous institutions of higher edu­
cation in the United States in re­
cent years. COllege enrollments 
have been increasing sharply and 
are expected to continue to rise, 
from more than five million today 

to about 10 million by 1980, accord­
ing to one recent estimate. At the 
same time, the nation's colleges and 
universities are changing, modify­
ing and growing in an eff'ort to 
keep up with new and different re­
quirements and needs. In many 
cases, the heightened demand for 
admission has enabled small col­
leges to prosper and expand. 

Bryant, now at the start of its 
second century, started out as a 

skill school in the commerce­
financial field. It was, in today's 
terminology, a kind of vocational 
school. It gave aspiring secretaries 
and businessmen the specific tools 
they needed to start earning a 
living. 

Today, Bryant is more than that, 
with liberal arts subjects taking up 
half a student's time. Safely past 

the accreditation barrier, "its otfi-
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cials are now talking about the 
possibility of establishing a Bu­
reau of Economic and Business 

Research, similar to the Bureau 
of Government Research at the 
University of Rhode Island. 

There is talk of a graduate 
school, possibly in hotel manage­
ment or hospital administration. 
There are plans for a maJor campus 
development progr,am, and the 
teaching of foreign languages. And 
there is hope in the admissions of­
fice for an academically upgraded 
student body as the result of the 
recent accreditation. 

The broadening of the curriculum 
in recent years (four years ago 

only one required course out of 
every four was in the liber,al arts; 
today the requirement is two in 
four), coupled with the accredita­
tion, however, is apparently not to 
be the signal for Bryant's trans­
mutation_ int.o a_ pure liberal arts 
college, Dr. E. Gardner Jacobs, 
Bryant president, declared 1ast 

week. 

Place for Bryant 

The school, he asserted, now is 
strengthened as a specialized col­
lege by the accreditation, but top 
officials say they fully intend Bry­
ant to retain its original business 

education orientation. 

In an interview last week Dr. 
Jacobs said he believes there is a 
place "in the educational scheme 
of things" for institutions like Bry­
ant which train students for spe­
cific work in the modern world. The 

strengthened liberal arts part of 
the curriculum, the president noted, 
is an adaptation to today's business 
world rather than a deliberate imi­
tation of more traditional and pres­
tigious institutions' requirements. 
The original 'purpose and goals re­
main. 

The accreditation undoubtedly 
will enhance Bryant's chances of 

achieving those goals, by easing 
the difficulty of attracting topflight 
students and faculty members, 
opening the door to financial help 

from the foundations and, in gen­
eral, giving a major boost to the 

prestige of both the school and its 

graduates. 

"Without the accreditation, an 
institution is handicapped," Dr. 
Jacobs observed. A few moments 
later he remarked that Bryant now 
is seeking a national reputation in 
the business field of education, and 
the accreditation obviously is a key 

to that hope. 

Accreditation is the result of 14 
years of personal effort on Dr. 

Jacobs' part, six years of concerted 
institutional work, and two visits 

by inspection teams from the New 
England Association. 

The first visit was in 1961. The 
recommendations which came out 
of the review were matched by­
modification and change. The re­
sult was accreditation, three years 

later. 

Among the key changes which 
led to approval were the broaden­
ing of the curriculum, the expansion 
of the college library ("an increase 
of '26,000 volumes in six years," 
said Dr. Jacobs) and an upgraded 
faculty. 

The 1,500-student enrollment of 
today will grow eventually to about 
2,000 officials s,ay. The plan is to 
increase the percentage of the stu­
dent body living on or near the 
campus (now about 45 'per cent) 
and to draw more out-of-state stu­
dents. 

The accreditation, on-campus 
living and more varied geograp'hic 
distribution in student backgrounds 
will help upgrade the student body, 
officials claim. They noted that the 
accreditation alone should mean 
that Bryant no longer will be the 
third or fourth choice of college ap­
plicants but that it will become, in 
more cases, an applicant's first 
choice. 



MARRIAGES 
John Alfred '64 and Miss Maria A. Pao­

lino '62 on November 7 in Providence. 
They live 'On What Cheer Avenue in 
Providence. 

Thomas Mc Gair and Miss Jean A. Bailey 
'62 on October 10 in Providence. 

Andrew Acciaioli and Miss Valencia Be­
jian '45 on June 111. They reside on 2 
Shepard A venue, North Providence, 
R.1. 

Jeffrey Wilcox and Miss Ida M. Bernardes 
'62 on September 1'2 in Ludlow, M.ass., 
where they reside on '58 Oak Street. 

C. Raymond Morrow and Miss Elizabeth 
Anne Bonney '63 on September 26 in 
Plainville, Mass. 

Stephen F. Brunner '64 and 'Miss Barbara 
Russo '62 on November 7. They reside 
in Cranston on Norwood Avenue. 

Peter P. Calise, Jr. '64 and Miss Betty 
Ann Coray '64 on October 1'2 in Somer­
set, Mass. 

John J. Campbell '62 and Miss Judith R. 
Lombardi '62 on October 10 in Provi­
dence. They reside at '86 Huron Street. 

John L. Rodericks and Miss Elaine L. 
Cicerone '64 on November 14. They 
reside on 15 Crescent St., Middletown, 
R.1. 

William G. Cole '64 and Miss Anne L. 
Mc Niff on August 1'5 in Cranston. 
They live at 4317 Columbus Avenue, 
Syracuse, N. Y. 

Anthony R. Concra '64 and Miss Sandra 
A. Massaro '63 on September 7 in New 
Britain, Conn. They reside at 1'20 East 
Second Street, Corning, N. Y. 

Richard E. Crowell '57 and Miss Anne 
Marie De Nadal on September 5 in Fall 
River. They reside in Somerset, Mass. 

Thomas E. Schmidt and 'Miss Carole A. 
Daley'61 on August 29 in Warren, R. 1. 
They reside in Tucson, Arizona. 

Richard J. White and Miss Janice D. 
D' Amours '59 on October 17 in South 
Hadley, Mass. They reside in Chicopee 
at 63 Colonial Drive. 

1915 
Susan Leyden Ilg has moved to 42 Long­

view Drive, Cranston. 

1919 
Harold L. Morpeth has retired after 43 

years of s(;rvice wit:t the New England 
Telephone Company. His most recent 
assignment was that of commercial 
staff supervisor. He resides in Bar­
rington, R. 1. 

1938 
Ernest J. Johnson has been named to the 

New .London Advisory Board of the 
Hartford National Bank. He is a part-

Robert L. Crosby and Miss Marcia J. 
Devoe '59 on November 7 in Pawtucket, 
R. 1. They reside, in Danvers, 'Mass. 

Stephen J. Donahue '63 and Miss ,Lucia 
Amenta on October 10 in Elmwood, 
Conn. They reside at 1'56 New Britain 
Avenue, Hartf.ord. 

Alfred J. Donais, Jr., '58 and Miss Fran­
ces A. O'Leary on October 17 in Holy­
oke, Mass., where they now reside at 
17'31 Brown Avenue. 

Paul P. Gamache '61 and Miss Claudette 
'Cote on May 23, in Swansea, 'Mass. They 
reside at 40 Honey Lane, Wappingers 
Falls, New York. 

Robert D. Mitchell and Miss Mary J. 
Giorno '57 on August '29 in Westerly. 
They live in Ashaway, R. 1., at 2 Juni­
per Drive. 

Jerome P. Goldman '63 and Miss Myra D. 
Weinman on October 18 in Cleveland 
Heights, Ohio. They reside in Holly­
wood, California, at '661'1) Franklin Ave­
nue. 

Webster Goodwin, Jr. '62 and Miss Linda 
Kent '60 in Bellows Falls, Vermont, on 
September 2'6. They reside in Barring­
ton, R. 1. 

Charles E. Foley, Jr. 'and Miss Jean D. 
Gustafson '64 on November 7. They 
reside in 'Bristol, Conn., at 49'3, East 
Road. 

Robert M. Hamel '64 and Miss Jean P. 
Canestrari on October 112 in Woon­
socket, R. 1. 

Paul Syvers'on and 'Miss Joyce Hughes '61 
on October 10 in East Providence. 

Richard C. Booth and Miss Margaret M. 
Jeffrey '63 on October 31 in P.awtucket. 
They reside in Cumberland, R. 1., at 
61 Cedarwood Court. 

John M. Sutton and Miss Priscilla A. 
Karker '62 on November 14 in Niantic, 
Conn. 

Clifford Kolakowski '60 and Miss Lois 
Auten '59 on July 4. They reside on 
103 Vichy Drive, R.D. 4, Ballston Spa, 
N. Y. 

CLASS NEWS 
ner in the firm of Johnson & Williams, 
CPA's. 

Leo J. Lass has been named assistant 
secretary-treasurer of the Newman­
Crosby Steel Company in 'Pawtucket. 
He resides in Cumberland Hill, R. 1., 
and has been with this firm since 1'940. 

1940 
ErIe D. Forrest has been promoted to 

manager of the North Providence office 
of the Old Colony Co-operative Bank. 

Doris Mayoh has been elected secretary 
of Mark Three Studios, Inc. in Provi­
dence and will serve as traffic manager. 

Stephen Konish '64 and Miss Gloria M. 
Holub '62 ·on September 26 in Ansonia, 
Conn. They reside at 3'1 Mansfield St., 
Bethel, Conn. 

Thomas J. Shykula and Miss Marcella P. 
Lenky '61 on November 21 in Webster, 
Mass. 

Ronald F. Marino '63 and Miss Gertrude 
Alyce Walsh '62 on September 26 in 
New London, Conn. 

John D. Maxim '64 and Miss Mary Anne 
Sztucinski on September 26 in Leom­
inster, Mass., where they reside at 31 
Arlington Street. 

David Allen Reedy and Miss Elizabeth 
Ann Montrym '60 'On September 19 in 
Scotia, N. Y. They reside in Brighton, 
Mass. 

Kenneth G. Rawlinson '63 and Miss Elaine 
P. Russillo on November 14 in Provi­
dence, where they reside at '13,2 Elm­
dale Avenue. 

Robert B. Smith and Miss ·Carol A. Rob­
bins '61 on August 29' in Thompson, 
Conn. 

Joseph J. Scarpelli '64 and Miss Jennie 
Andrews on September 7 in Torring­
ton, Conn., where they reside on Wol­
cott Avenue. 

David S. Reed and Miss Sally J. Shaffner 
'51 on October 2'4 in Cohasset, Mass. 
They reside on Soundridge Road, Shel­
ton, Conn. 

Anthony C. Sivo '58 and Miss Carol Drolet 
on October 31 in 'Central Falls, R. 1., 
where they reside. 

Edwin R. Duckworth and Miss Jane C. 
Smithson '62 on November 21 in 'Paw­
tucket. They live at 2<96 Angell Road, 
Lincoln, R. 1. 

Harry A. Miller and Miss Gail Thomson 
'57 on N'Ovember 7. They reside at 47'1 
Power Road, Pawtucket, R. 1. 

Louis A. Travers '64 and 'Miss Lorr·aine 
A. Mathieu on September 26 in Swan­
sea, Mass. They reside at ·8 Old Provi­
dence Road, Swansea. 

Kent E. Tunnicliffe '61 and Miss Marie 1. 
Marceau on October 10 in Pawtucket, 
R.L 

She was formerly assistant to the ad­
vertising manager at Speidel Corp. and 
was also with Schick, Inc. and St. Regis 
Paper Company. 

1941 

Alice Hines McLaughlin and Dorothy 
Hines O'Connell, Bryant f,acuIty mem­
bers, have been elected to the executive 
board of the Northeast Unit of the 
Catholic Business Education Associa­
tion. 

William Meyer is a partner in the public 
accounting firm of Meyer & Regan in 
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Fall River. He resides at '573 Mont­
gomery Street, Fall River. 

1946 
Elena Pilloni, president of the Rhode Is­

land Association -of Medical Assistants, 
accepted the group's charter from the 
national unit at its annual meeting in 
Oklahoma 'City, Oklahoma, in October. 

1948 
Odvar Berg has been promoted to termi­

nal manager for Spector Freight Sys­
tem, Inc. in Providence. He resides in 
Barrington. 

Harry Harootunian is operations mana­
ger for Raymond Rosen & iCO., Inc., 
RCA and RCA Whirlpool Distributors 
in Philadelphia, Pa. 

Ralph Strauss has been promoted to as­
sistant division manager of the Metro­
politan and New Jersey division of 
General Cigar Company, Inc. 

1949 
James L. Allen has been named assistant 

to the vice president for sales of Globe 
Mfg. Company of Fall River. He was 
formerly with the Lastex Division of 
the U. S. Rubber Co. 

Navy Lieutenant Robert P. Brennan was 
awarded the Army Commendation 
Medal for meritorious service as chief 
of the procurement bidders' mailing 
list section of A VGOM. 

J. Roger Du Pont is the engineer in 
charge of the New York office of Affili­
ated FM Insurance -Company. 

Raymond Eisenberg has an accounting 
practice and is a partner of Cove Dis­
count Center in New Bedford, Mass., 
where he resides at 12'5 Reed Street. 

George R. Heath has been promoted to 
the position of assistant vice president 
and auditor of the 'Citizens Savings 
Bank and Citizens Trust Company in 
Providence. 

Alex Lisy, Jr. was appointed director of 
the North Attleboro, Mass., Y.M.C.A. 
in October. 

Robert L. Mc Leod has -been appointed to 
the staff of New England Mutual Life 
Insurance Company of Boston and has 
an office in Worcester, Mass. 

Donald R. Southwick has completed his 
twelfth year as credit manager and 
housewares buyer for 'South County 
Hardware Company, Wakefield, R. 1. 

1950 

Robert H. Battersby has joined WJRT, 
Inc., ,a new broadcast company head­
quartered in Flint, Michigan, as con­
troller. He was formerly with Capital 
Cities Broadcasting in Providence. 

Americo Don Francesco has been desig­
nated a Chartered Life Underwriter 
(C.L.U.) by the American 'College of 
Life Underwriter-s. He resides in Cran­
ston. 

Howard D. Lane has been promoted to 
the position of trust officer for the 
Rhode Island Hospital Trust Co. 

Herbert R. Mitchell is assistant general 
manager of the St. Regis Paper Co. in 
Kalamazoo, Michigan. 

Michael J. Morley, Jr. is wholesale sales 
manager in the Cleveland Marketing 
Division of Cities Service Oil Co. 

1951 
Richard W. Dyer has been appointed in­

structor in 'business education at Cen­
tral Connecticut State 'College. He has 
his M.S. in Bus. Ed. from Indiana Uni­
versity and has taught in Maine and 
New Hampshire. 

William F. Pagel is assistant controller 
of the F. W. Sickles Division of Gen­
eral Instrument Company in 'Chicopee, 
Mass. 

1952 
Mark A. Gosselin is a systems service 

representative for Honeywell Electron_ 
ic Data Processing in Hartford, Conn. 

1953 
Marvin Cohen is a teacher for the Dade 

County School System and resides in 
'Miami, Florida. . 

Chace E. Loomis, Jr. has been appointed 
an instructor in accounting at Roger 
Williams Junior College in Providence. 

Robert and Barbara Jackson Packard 
have a son, Robert Kenneth, Jr., born 
November 1'5. 

1954 
Jean M. Belhumeur, Jr. has been named 

controller of Curtis Brothers Furniture 
Company in Washington, D. C. He re­
sides in Silver Spring, Maryland. 

Francis P. Nolan, III is now director of 
Community Counselling Service, Inc. 
in New York 'City. 

Robert E. Ringuette visited the campus 
in October. He is financial advisor and 
consultant to the Department Chief of 
Staff for Logistics, Hdq., U. S. Army, 
Europe, Heidelberg, Germany. 

1955 
Robert S. Griffin has been promoted to 

audit assistant, Chief Accountant's 
Office, Boston, for the New England 
Telephone ,Company. Robert and Sue 
reside at 407 Bigelow Street, Marlboro, 
Mass. 

1956 

Glenn C. Brown has been promoted to 
trust officer for Rhode Island Hospital 
Trust Company. 

Robert and Brenda Heath Faulkner have 
taken up residence at 56 'Midway Drive, 
No. Kingstown, R. 1. They have two 
children. Bob is now assistant director 
of dining services at U.R.!. 

Charles R. La Fontaine has been pro­
moted to assistant treasurer of the 
Woonsocket Institution for Savings. 

Raymond E. Manchester is state agent 
in Tampa, Florida, for the Phoenix of 
Hartford Insurance Companies. 

Elio R. Morris is employed by the Space 
Technology Laboratories as a subsec­
tion manager, quality control engineer­
ing, standards and procedures. He re­
sides in Redondo Beach, California. 

1957 

Lee Berard has successfully completed 
the third part of the Chartered Life 
Underwriter course of the American 
College of Life Underwriters. He is 
associated with the Northwestern Mu­
tual Life Insurance Company. 

Kenneth and Nila Cedergren have a son, 
Paul Edwin, born October 26. They 
have moved to Riverside, R. 1. 

Neil H. Clark has been promoted to as­
sistant cashier and officer in charge of 
the Citizens and Southern National 
Bank of Cayce, South Carolina. 

Nancy E. Hakanson has ,been appointed 
an accounting teacher in the business 
administration department of North­
ampton 'Commercial College, North­
ampton, Mass. 

Robert F. Mona has been appointed 
Southeastern Regional Credit Manager 
of Hess Oil and Chemical Corp. in 
their Atlanta, Ga., office. He resides in 
Chamblee, Ga., with his wife, Regina 
(Cassels), and their three children. 

Robert and Theresa Fusco Radican have 
a second daughter, Stacey Elizabeth, 
born October '24. Bob is with IBM. 

Peter F. Russo has become a certified 
public accountant in 'Massachusetts. 
He is an accountant with Spark, Mann 
& 'Co. in Boston. 

James E. Sirois has been promoted to 
corporate controller of Edward Lamb 
Enterprises, Inc. in Toledo, Ohio. 

Peter Veritas and his wife welcomed a 
son, Peter David, on October 15. They 
reside in Waldwick, N. J. 

Janet Weible is secretary to 'Mr. Tyler 
Davis, President of Bancroft Sporting 
Goods Company in 'Pawtucket. 

1958 

Donald and Deanna Leiss Clark have a 
daughter, Glenna, ,born August '2. They 
also have a soon, Morgan. 
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John W. Corbishley has passed the first 
part of the 'CIL.U. course of the Ameri­
can College of Life Underwriters. He 
is with the Providence agency of State 
'Mutual Life Assurance Co. of America. 

Dianne Dias Entwistle and her husband, 
Thomas, a navy Lt. Commander, are 
residing in Marina, Calif. They have 
two children, Sc'ott and Kristen. 

Richard J. La Fleche is a payroll auditor 
for Aetna Casualty & Surety <Co. He 
resides in ,southbridge, Mass. 

John D. Mc Neill is a sales representative 
for Gallo, Brewer & Michaels, Inc., in­
surance agency in Cranston. 

Richard D. Pino has been appointed head 
of the industrial arts department at 
Norton High School, Norton, Mass. 

Laurent Remillard has been promoted to 
the company treasurer's department of 
Owens-Illinois as manager, cash con­
trol and short term investments, in 
Toledo, Ohio. 

Rogerio Trindade received an 'M.B.A. de­
gree from Boston College in June. He 
is ,assistant treasurer for Technic, Inc., 
in Cranston. 

1959 

Peter A. Bertozzi has opened his own 
practice as a certified public account­
ant in 'Modesto, 'Calif., where he, his 
wife, Audrey, and five children reside. 

James R. and Marie Roberts Brennan 
have a son, James Michael, born Octo­
ber 8. 

Barbara Dibble George is a secretary for 
the Small Business Administration in 
Providence. 

Gardner and Eleanor Wilbur Hubbard 
, have a daughter, Deborah-Susan, born 

November 1'9. 
John F. Mc Kenna has been named 

branch manager of the Cambridge, 
,Mass., branch of the General Electric 
Credit Corporation. 

Lawrence A. Merrill is an accountant for 
the law firm of Edwards & Angell in 
Providence. 

Paul Picard has been named assistant 
treasurer of the Metalized Ceramics 
Co. in Providence. 

Michael and Helen Saich Senko have a 
daughter, Elizabeth Marie, born July 
30. They now reside at 1'28 Bradhurst 
Av~., Hawthorne, N. Y. 1053'2. 

l%\) 

'Dick and Laurel Carboni Care have a 
' second son, Richard Leslie, III, born 
July 28. Dick is operations manager 
for Merrill, Lynch, Pierce, Fenner & 
Smith in Albany, N. Y. 

Robert J. Marcello is a teacher of busi­
ness subjects at Dean Junior College 
in Franklin, Mass. 
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Robert D. Weiler is an inventory manage­
ment specialist for the Defense Indus­
trial ,supply 'Center in Philadelphia. 

1961 

Robert and Joan Brunzell have a daugh­
ter, Andrea 'Louise, born October 23. 
They reside in Holden, Mass. 

Timothy Cartwright is teaching econom­
ics ,and math at Tolman High School 
in Pawtucket. Andrea (Wronoski '62) 
is a secretary at Coro, Inc. in Provi­
dence. 

Gordon and Jean Schroeter Durant have 
a son, Jeffrey Alan, born August 22. 
They also have a daughter, Kathy 
Jean, and now reside at 1021 Wayne 
Road, Schenectady, N. Y. 

Paul Gamache is a cost accountant for 
IBM in Poughkeepsie, N. Y. 

Edward and Jane Hutton have a daugh­
ter, Heather Leslie, born October 22 
in Hartford, Conn. 

Diana J. Kosior is employed in the Group 
Paid-Up Department of Aetna Life 
Affiliated Companies in Hartford. 

Douglas C. Libby has been promoted to 
district manager for Commercial Credit 
Corp. in Lewiston, Maine. He has been 
customer service representative in 
Providence. 

Ronald and Lynne Mc Gough Petrucci re­
side in Lawrence, N. Y. They have a 
daughter, Donna. Ronald is general 
manager for Able Exterminating Com­
pany. 

1962 
John Baker is a junior accountant in the 

mutual funds department of the New 
England Merchants Bank in Boston. 

Bernard S. Balser, Jr. has been promoted 
to office manager of the E. J. Korvette 
store in Roseville, Michigan. Bernard 
and Barbara reside in Warren, Mich. 

Anthony S. Campagnone is a senior g,ales 
representative for Olivetti-Underwood 
in Syracuse, N. Y. 

G. Peter and Rosalie Amenta Goodwin 
have a daughter, Kathleen, who will 
be one in May. Pete is senior opera­
tions supervisor for ,Pan American 
W orId Airways in Honolulu, and they 
reside at 14'51-1 Hunakai Street. 

Richard Laffargue has been appointed 
training supervisor of the Danielson, 
Conn., plant of Knox Glass, Inc. 

Robert and Herta Steudle Ross have 
moved to 8 Kennedy Drive, Coventry, 
R. 1. She is a legal secretary for Gra­
ham, Reid, Ewing & Stapleton in Prov­
idence. 

Alfred Santos is a salesman for Olivetti­
Underwood Corp. in Providence. Al 
and Lydia reside in Lincoln with their 

son, Steven, who will be a year old in 
February. 

Philip R. Wharton has been appointed 
district sales manager for Continerutal 
Can Company in Chicago, Illinois. 

1963 

Harry T. Attianese is an accountant for 
Hudson Wire, Inc., in Winsted, Conn. 

Robert Auclair has been appointed a 
graduate assistant at the University 
of Rhode Island and is teaching busi­
ness math. 

Armand Desmarais is teaching typing 
and bookkeeping at Warren Hi.gh 
School in Warren, R. 1. 

Stephen J. Donahue is an analyst for 
Pratt & Whitney Aircraft in East 
Hartford. 

Joseph S. Dwyer has been appointed a 
graduate assistant at the University 
of Rhode Island and is teaching statis­
tics. 

Garwin D. Hardisty has completed his 
course work for the Master of Science 
in Industrial Management degree at 
the University of Rhode Island and is 
now writing his thesis. 

Catherine A. Halia is a private secretary 
for RCA, Data Processing Division in 
Hartford. 

Allen and Lucia Barbieri Jewell have a 
son Kenneth Allen, born in August. 
Th~y reside in West Haven, Conn., at 
1 'Leonard St. 

Kenneth and Nancy Booth Racette have 
a daughter, Elizabeth Lee, born No­
vember 6. 

Phyllis C. Salli is a private secretary for 
the assistant managing editor of The 
Wall Street Journal in Chicopee, Mass. 

Frank J. Wolfe is a claims representative 
for the Continental Casualty Co. He 
resides at 5'647 Swiss Street in Dallas, 
Texas. 

1964 
Linda R. Bull is employed as a secretary­

receptionist at the Ledyard office of 
the Hartford National Bank and Trust 
Company. 

Leo A. Case is a manufacturing engineer 
for Brown and Sharpe Mfg. Co. 

Anthony 'Concra is manager of the Mont­
gomery Ward store in Corning, N. Y. 

Jan Eaton is employed as a secretary in 
the ll~d:l:\)log~ an.d Wate'l: ResQu'l:ces 
Division of the Travelers Research 
'Center in Hartford, Conn. 

Ruth Ann Farias is an executive secre­
tary at Grinnell Co., Inc. in Providence. 

Richard Hucke has been named editor of 
the monthly magazine of the Vineland, 
N. J., plant of Owens-Illinois, where he 
is an industrial relations trainee. 



Ralph E. Meunier has been commissioned 
a second lieutenant in the U. S. Air 
Force upon graduation from O.T.S. at 
Lakeland A.F.B. in Texas. 

David G. Palmer is a production co­
ordinator for Minneapolis-Honeywell 
in Brighton, Mass. 

Marguerite Sanford is a medical secre­
tary for Charles W. Does, M.D., in 
Providence. 

Lawrence J. Scanlon is teaching business 
subjects in Bristol, R. 1. 

Marilyn Scher is a secretary for Sager 
Spuck Supply Co., Inc. in Albany, 
N. Y. 

Jack Shaicovitch is studying for a law 
degree at McGill University in Mon­
treal, Quebec, Canada. 

Barbara Shew chuck is a medical secre­
tary at Rhode Island Hospital. 

Louis R. Simeone is a business teacher at 
Pilgrim High School, Warwick, R. 1. 

Gerald Simone is an interior design co­
ordinator for the Ford Motor Company 
in Dearborn, Michigan. 

Vincenza A. Sisto is a medical secretary 
to Dr. Joseph Fishbein in Providence. 

Anson V. Smith is a production manager 
trainee for the Ford Motor Company 
in Ohio. 

Solomon A. Solomon teaches business 
subjects at Dighton-Rehoboth High 
School in Mass. 

Arnold Stair man is a junior accountant 
for Cohen, Cohen, Havian, & Shaller 
in Boston. 

Michael Storti is a field representative 
for Aetna Casualty & Surety Company 
in Hartford, Conn. 

Ann Supnick is employed by M. Lowen­
stein & Sons, Inc., in New York City. 

Ellen A. Sylvia is a teacher in Cranston, 
R.1. 

John Tedeschi does sales development 
work for the Corn Products Company 
in Springfield, Mass. 
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June Walker Tenuto is employed as a 
teacher for the East Providence School 
Department. 

Claire M. Theriault is a teacher at J ohn­
son & Wales' Junior College in Provi­
dence. 

Jacqueline F. Tobin has been appointed 
to the commercial department at the 
Blackstone, Mass. High School. 

Edward Tracy is an ,auditor for the U. S. 
Army Audit Agency in Waltham, Mass. 

Louis A. Travers is employed by the 
North Swansea, Mass., Lumber '0'0. 

Jane Ulmschneider is a legal secretary 
for Perlman, Marcotte & Johnston in 
Providence. 

Jean Vaccaro is a medical secretary at 
Rhode Island Hospital in Providence. 

Shirley Van Hise is' a medical secretary 
at the Mercer Hospital in Trenton, 
New Jersey. 

Judith Volpe Villari is a teacher in the 
Coventry, R. 1., School Department. 

Monica West is a secretary to Dean Mer­
cier at 'Bryant College. 

Marcia Wheat is a secretary at Brown 
University in Providence. 

Alice Wilkinson is an accountant for 
Continental Can Company in New York 
City. 

Charles S. Wood, Jr. has been confined to 
the Walson Army Hospital at Fort Dix, 
N. J., since October. His mailing ad­
dress is Pvt. Charles S. Wood, Jr., NG 
210 278 77, Walson Army Hospital, 
Ward 7-A, Fort Dix, N. J. 08640. 

Milton Wrobleski is an auditor for the 
Hotel Corporation of America in Bos­
ton. 

Martin Yaghian is a securities salesman 
for Investors Diversi,fied Services in 
Providence. 
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DEATHS 
John D. Hogan 

A member of the Bryant class of 1900, 
John died on September 22, He resided 
at 26 Usher Terrace, Bristol, and is sur­
vived by his wife and a son. 

Leroy Remington 
Leroy Remington died October 4. He 

was a member of the class of 1901. He 
had been town clerk of Scituate, R. 1., for 
2'2 years and was the third generation to 
hold that post. Leroy was an insurance 
agent for D-H Insurance Company of 
North Scituate ,and before becoming town 
clerk had owned a grocery store in Rich­
mond. He is survived by his wife and a 
daughter. 

Jennie Kingston 'Loughery 
Mrs. Loughery was the wife of the 

late William E. Loughery and had resided 
at 147 Elton Street, Providence. She was 
graduated in 1901. She died October 22 
in East Greenwich, R. 1. 

Beatrice Seal 'lucas 
Mrs. Lucas graduated in 1'906 and re­

sided in Providence on Rochambeau Ave­
nue. She died September 29 and is sur­
vived by a daughter and a sister. 

C. Anne Montella Sullivan 
Anne graduated in 194,2 and was the 

wife of Edward M. Sullivan. She died 
November 2.0 and is survived by a son, 
Timothy, and a daughter, Mary. She re­
sided in Coventry, R. 1. at 4 Manor Drive. 

Thomas Lloyd, Jr. 
A leader in the wholesale grocery busi­

ness in Rhode Island for many years, Mr. 
Lloyd died August 4. He is survived by 
his wife, Anna, and a son, Robert. 

Miss Ernest Horne 
The Alumni Office has been notified 

that Miss Horne, a graduate with the 
class of H}5'7, died in 1962 in New York 
City. 

Mrs. Dallas Lore Sharpe, Jr. 
The wife of Professor Dallas Lore 

Sharpe, Jr. died November 17. She re­
sided at The 'Mooring, Saunderstown, 
Rhode Island. 

The Alumni Office has also been in­
formed of the passing of Leroy Chappell 
'08 of Peacedale, R. 1.; George I. Pickney 
'09 of Providence; Nancy Galvin '21, and 
George Garvies '34. 

No other details are available. 
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